
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Jerry Botta (HOME Inc.), Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP), Donna Alger (BFAH), Mike Tuller BFAH), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Amy Holland (Hub 3), Sean Fitzpatrick (VA-HCHV), Jace Farris (Hub 8), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Matthew Wyman (YAB), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Sharon Jordan (Wabanaki Health & Wellness), Bill Higgins (HA4A), Ray Michaud (Vet Inc.), Keri Bradstreet (HJP), Boyd Kronholm  (BAHS), Noelle Coyne(Safe Voices), Nicole Frydrych (HUB 6), Tracy Allen (KBH), Tara Hembree(MSHA), Rich Romero(OHI),  Lauren Bustard (MSHA), Ginny Dill (DHHS), Johnnie Walker (Partners for Peace), Jen Weatherbee (Hub 7), Sarah Kasun (CHCS), Kobi Perry (WMCA), Diane Small, Tony Giarratano (Shalom House), Keely LeBlanc (H&JP), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Datsy Apointe (Auburn Housing), Lindsey Davis (CHCS), Jamie Dorr (MidCoast Youth Center), Nakesha Warren Colby (Hub 2),  David Sovetsky (MMHS), David McCluskey (Community Care), Joe McNally (Milestone), Theresa Dow (ACAP), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope Mid Coast), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Joe Locke (MSHA), Elaine Grade (KCHC), Nicole Frydrych (Hub 6),and Emily Bragdon (HSA), 
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: April 20, 2023, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Zoom

	 
1. Approval of Minutes and Moment of Silence: 
Kate welcomed all to today’s meeting.  MCOC Minutes from the March meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Erin K. motioned to approve minutes as written.  Rich R. seconded. Minutes unanimously approved as written.   A moment of silence to honor the passing of people experiencing homelessness was observed. 

2. Big Thinking Topic: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Highlight on the Resource Committee                                                                                                      To assist the continuum with the recruitment of volunteers to join committees, a document outlining committee openings and committee details was posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.  Today, Kate E. highlighted the Resource Committee by explaining how it engages both the community and MCoC members by collecting, organizing and sharing information on homelessness in the state of Maine.  The committee primarily provides trainings on various topics, some are HUD mandated while others address issues uniquely pertinent to Maine.  All committees are in need of new members, in particular the Resource Committee, the NOFO Committee, Project Monitoring and Document Review.  
3. Legislative Updates:   
With both Cullen and Vickey absent, Kate screen shared the State Bill Tracking Short list. By slowly scrolling through the four paged document, the status of Homeless Bills, Service Bills, Housing and Rental Bills, General and Safety Net Bills and Bills addressing Food Security were shared with the attendees of today’s meeting.                                                                                                 
4. Hub Update: 
Tara started today’s update by mentioning  the Hub Coordinators convened in Augusta in early April to review data quality needs, learn about conducting process mapping sessions, and how to address challenges/barriers with a Plan, Do, Study, Act (PDSA) cycle.  The Coordinated Entry Pilot expansion has officially kicked off and work is underway to prepare for upcoming case conferencing meetings to take shape at the end of the month in Hubs 8, 6 and 3. Hub 2 providers will continue to focus on assessments.                                                                                                               The status of Hub Coordinator positions were noted as follows:
Hub 9 – Aroostook, the Hub Coordinator contract was moved to a new agency last month. Presque Isle Housing Authority is now the agency of hire for the Hub Coordinator contract and is currently underway in hiring for the position.  
Hub 2 – Cumberland, United Way of Southern has hired Nakesha Warren-Colby who started on April 11.                                                                                 
Hub 4 – Androscoggin, the Hub Coordinator has returned from parental leave.                              The State Strategy Team met and reviewed progress on the action teams for System Improvement, supporting the Veterans Housing Surge, and Racial Equity and Lived Experience work. The Racial Equity team will align with Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion work underway in the Maine Continuum of Care.  The System Improvement Team continues to work on ways to streamline the housing process and will be informed by hub level process mapping exercises that will be happening soon. Also, a small group created case conferencing protocols that will be vetted by the MCoC Coordinated Entry Committee.  The Veterans Surge team is well on their way led by Dan Hodgkins, Preble Street and Amy Morin, Veterans Administration, subcommittees have been identified and teams are beginning to meet, Data, Landlord Engagement, and Community Relations.  There was also discussion on how the State Strategy Team work will move forward when the Community Solutions contract ends in June, more will be discussed on this matter during May’s SHC meeting.  
5. Letters of Support Update:
Between the March’s and April’s meetings, the MCoC provided letters of support for the Veteran’s Administration and VOANNE for the VA Grant and Per Diem Program Case Management Services Grant.
6. SHC Updates: 
Scott provided a summary of April’s Statewide Homeless Council Meeting (Full minutes of that meeting will be posted on the www.mainehomelessplanning.org website.) A large portion of the meeting was dedicated to the topic of integrating the work of the state strategy team into the structure of the Statewide Homeless Council. The topic of how best to communicate with other entities, such as the MCoC, was also discussed. 
7. Long Term Stayers Updates: 
No update reported today.
8. COC Updates: 
· Board: Kate E. announced the NOFO Score Card Revision Committee has designed a survey to assist with formatting this year’s score card that will be used to evaluate the proposals for the next HUD NOFO.   The survey was posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website and a link to the document was provided in the chat.  The Scorecard Template Committee asked for all Homeless Services Stakeholders, especially front line workers for input to identify system gaps and to understand the priorities of the MCoC
· CES: Erin K. provided the continuum with today’s update.  The piloting of all four phases of CE began on April 3rd in Hubs 3, 6, and 8 and the assessment phase in Hub 2.  The CE committee hopes to rollout CE in the remaining three Hubs this summer. The concept of “Dynamic Prioritization” continues to be a focal point of committee meetings.  
9. Youth Action Board Update:
YAB conducted a four hour training on April 17th in Auburn on Authentic Youth Engagement: How to Partner with Youth who have Diverse Lived Experiences.  The training was well received and YAB members will work on condensing the training for stakeholders to individually train their staff.  A new YAB member has been on boarded from Piscataquis County however, one is still needed from Penobscot County.  
10. Standing Committee Updates:
· Document Review Committee: On hiatus until the Equity Consultants complete their review. 
· Monitoring:  The committee met in early April.  YHDP and DV Bonus projects will need monitoring in addition to all other funded projects.  The Monitoring Committee will need assistance revamping the monitoring process.  Therefore they are asking for approval to request HUD TEC. Assistance.  Scott T. put forth a motion to approve the Monitoring’s Committee’s request for HUD TEC assistance to help with rebuilding the monitoring process and tool.  Gerry seconded.  No discussion. No one abstained.  No one against.  Motion unanimously passed.  
· Resource Committee: Updates were covered during PIT Update.
· PWLE: The committee is working on a lived expertise map of state wide services. Bill invited all to the next meeting on Friday, April 28th at 1pm.
· DEIB Committee: No updates reported. 
· Scoring Template: Updates already mentioned earlier today.

11. New Agenda Items:  
· Director of Winter Walk presentation. 
· Lessons learned from Bangor’s HUD TA

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for May 18th from 1:00-3:00 pm on ZOOM!
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